
File No. 13-0046

PLANNING AND LAND USE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE REPORT relative to restoration of
funding and resolution position authority in relation to development services reform.
 
Recommendations for Council action, SUBJECT TO THE APPROVAL OF THE MAYOR:

1. TRANSFER $40,578,869 between various departments and funds as specified in the revised
attachment submitted by the City Administrative Officer (CAO) to the Planning and Land Use
Management Committee on December 3, 2013, attached to Council file No. 13-0046.

2. CONTINUE by resolution employment authority  the exisitng positions in the  Los Angeles Fire
Department (LAFD), Department of Public Works, Bureau of Engineering (BOE), Los Angeles
Department of Transportation (LADOT), and Los Angeles Department of Building and Safety
(LADBS) for the period of January 1, 2014 through June 30, 2014 as specified in the CAO
report dated November 22, 2013, attached to Council file No. 13-0046.

3. AUTHORIZE the General Managers of the LAFD, BOE, LADOT, and LADBS, or designees, to
prepare instructions for any technical adjustments, subject to the approval of the CAO,  and
AUTHORIZE the Contoller to implement the instructions.

 
Fiscal Impact Statement:  The CAO reports that there is no impact to the General Fund.  Approval of
the recommendations in the CAO report will restore funding and resolution position authority to the
LAFD, BOE, LADOT, and LADBS for the remainder of the current fiscal year.  Implementing the
recommendations will revert funding and position authorities in these departments and the
Department of City Planning  to their independent levels, so that the departments can continue to
function independently through the end of this Fiscal Year.
 
Community Impact Statement:  None submitted.
 
(Personnel and Animal Welfare waived consideration of the above matter)
 
 
Summary
 
At its meeting held on December 3, 2013, the Planning and Land Use Management Committee
considered a CAO report regarding restoration of funding and resolution position authority in relation
to development services reform.   CAO staff gave the Committee background information on the
matter, submitted a revised attachment, and requested the Committee to amend Recommendation
No. One in the CAO report dated November 22, 2013 to reflect the revised attachment submitted in
the Committee meeting.  After an opportunity for public comment, the Committee recommended that
Council approve the recommendations contained in the November 22, 2013 CAO report as
amended.  This matter is now submitted to Council for its consideration.
 
 
 
 
 

http://cityclerk.lacity.org/lacityclerkconnect/index.cfm?fa=ccfi.viewrecord&cfnumber=13-0046


Respectfully Submitted,

PLANNING AND LAND USE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
 
 
 
 
 
MEMBER VOTE
HUIZAR: YES

CEDILLO: YES

ENGLANDER: ABSENT

-NOT OFFICIAL UNTIL COUNCIL ACTS-


